


 Strensham Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on 15th March 2016 starting at 19:30 in Strensham Village Hall 

Present:	Councillors:	 N P Guilding (Chairman) 	J Wescomb L Gough G Sawyer 				M Gribble P Ellis C White

In Attendance: 	Rebecca Abunassar (Clerk) DCllr R Davies 5 parishioners

14/16 Welcome & Apologies - Cllr Guilding welcomed all present.

15/16	Declarations of Interest & Dispensation Requests from Councillors: Cllr Sawyer declared an interest in planning application 16/00383/PN as a neighbour.

16/16 	Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting held on the 19th January 2016 had been circulated and the minutes were signed.
	
17/16	Matters Arising and Progress Reports:
	
	Broadband: Cllr Gough updated the Council on the Superfast Broadband project. Broadband was now available for parishioners that were on the Tewkesbury exchange. It was reported to be working well for those that had signed up for the service. BT had sent notices to all homeowners advising them that the service was now available.
Lower Strensham: Cllr Sawyer had been to see Mr Langley. Mr Langley is very concerned about the volume of traffic that is using Bourne Road/Hill View Road and fears it is an accident waiting to happen as he has witnessed reckless driving 
Reported Highway Issues:  The grass growing on Church Road had been reported by Cllr Sawyer but no date for inspection had been given.

18/16	New Homes Bonus: Cllr Gribble updated the Council on the application for the kitchen. A request for £4,000 had been submitted to Wychavon and would go before the panel early April. Tracy Perkins had suggested the Council put in an application for another project. Cllr Gribble proposed that £9985 be applied for to complete the playarea project that was the next highest ranking project. A vote was held and all were in favour of submitting an application for the playarea and so it was agreed that a request for the Playarea would be submitted. 
	ACTION: Cllr Gribble and the Clerk to complete the Playarea application.

19/16 Planning:   
a) To consider any planning applications:

16/00383/PN	Rectory House, Church Road, Strensham,
				Landscaping and earth remodelling of garden land		

The applicant had resubmitted the planning application. Cllr Sawyer informed the Council of a meeting that he had had with the applicant and had raised the query of the enormity of the slippage being suffered. He did not feel that the solution being put forward would solve the problem of land slippage. It appears to be more of a land fill project rather than a land slippage preventative. The application was discussed in great length and it was noted that Highways had passed comment on the location of the access track onto Bourne Road but unfortunately Wychavon Enforcement have been advised by the previous land owner that a gateway was always located at the site. 
The Parish Council were extremely concerned about the volume of vehicle movements that were noted as required. 37,500 lorry movement would equate to a lorry every 15 minutes and it was felt the surrounding roads were not equipped to cope with such a volume of large vehicles. 
Mr Reed was invited to speak from the floor. He asked whether, due to the size and nature of the application, the Parish Council were going to seek professional representation as he himself was doing.
This matter was discussed and it was commented that professional representation had not been sought on previous large applications and that the Parish Council did not think they had the funds readily available to pay for such assistance. It was however agreed to investigate the cost of such assistance and decide whether that it would be considered.
It was also agreed that an extraordinary meeting would be called prior to the end of March when the comments were due if it was decided it was an affordable option for the Parish Council to consider. In the meantime the Clerk and Chairman would draft a response to the application.   
ACTION: The Clerk to investigate costs attached to professional representation and circulate. The Clerk & Chairman to draft a response.

b) Details of decision: None received

15/02995/PP	Holly Mount, 6 Hill View Strensham,
		Installation of side dormer to garage to facilitate loft conversion			
			Approved

15/02016/OUT 	Rockeridge Farm, Mill Lane, Strensham, Worcester, WR8 9LB
Development of skill Centre, student accommodation block, foundry, canteen and toilets and code 4 dwelling.

			Application withdrawn by applicant 09/02/2016


c) Details of enforcement action: None Outstanding

20/16	District & County Councillors Reports: for information
a) District Cllr Ron Davis – Cllr Davis advised that there were a couple of consultations on going; Traveller & Traveller Showman sites within the SWDP but only one additional site in Wychavon which is in Bredon; CIL – the new community infrastructure levy is being consulted on and fee structure agreed. It will operate alongside Section 106 funding. He also reported that precepts were in the process of being agreed. 
b) County Cllr Adrian Hardman – Cllr Hardman was not present

   21/16      Highways Matters – Geoff Russell asked from the floor whether something could be done regarding the pavement towards the Services as it is getting narrower and narrower. The Clerk confirmed that siding out of pavements was the type of work the lengthsman would do and a request would be made. It was also commented on the state of Mill Lane and a request was made to ask the Lengthsman to clear the drains.
 
22/16	Finance:   
a) Payments of Accounts: The Council approved the following payments of accounts:

	Payee
	Reason
	No.
	Amount

	HMRC
	Q1 & Q2 PAYE (replacemt)
	587
	155.00

	Rebecca Abunassar 
	Feb & March Duties
	588
	229.60

	HMRC
	Q4 PAYE
	589
	86.20

	
	
	
	



b) Receipts: None received


23/16	Correspondence
a) David Francetti’s email regarding Land at the Glebe Solar Farm – Deed of Community Benefit & Bribery Compliance Forms – CALC were hesitant for the Council to sign and had referred the forms to NALC’s Soliciters.
b) Queen’s 90th Birthday Celebrations – The VHMC were going to gage interest in holding an event. 
C) Police Surgeries – A New timetable had been distributed and a surgery would be held at 10.30am on 3rd Tuesday of the month at Revills
e) Confirmation of Adoption of the South Worcestershire Development Plan (SWDP) – The Clerk confirmed that the SWDP had been passed and could be used as a reference in planning application comments.

	
23/16     AOB 
a) Lower Strensham Traffic – A request for strips to be placed on the road to monitor traffic had been made to Highways and would be followed up. A quotation for replacing the sign had been received and a site visit was required to determine if the existing poles could be used. Depending on the cost the Council were all in favour of new signs to help with the demarcation of the village.
ACTION: The Clerk to liaise with Highways.
b) Gates – Worcestershire County Council had confirmed that they would pay for replacing the gates with plastic ones and would liaise with the Clerk. The Clerk ask the Council to decide what they wished to do with the wooden gates.
ACTION: Councillors to suggest the fate of the gates. The Clerk to liaise with Highways regarding the replacement.      
c) It was asked that a hard copy of the draft minutes be placed on the noticeboard when they were issued to Councillors.
ACTION: The Clerk to post minutes on noticeboard in draft form.  
	 
[bookmark: _GoBack]24/16 Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 26th May 2016 was the date set for the next meeting which would be the AGM & Parish Meeting

Signed:   Rebecca Abunassar					       Date:   16/04/2016
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